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B WASHINGTON AND LEE's Military
Department underwent its annual

8



formal Second Army inspection
April 24. A five-man inspection
team, all members of ROTC stalffs
at other colleges, spent the day
meeting with school officials, attend-
ing classes, inspecting facilities, and
examining supply and administra-
tion procedures. Climax of the in-
spection was a review of the cadet
regiment, commanded by Theodore
M. Kerr, of Midland, Texas.

The inspection team was com-
posed of Col. Kenneth A. Cunin,
Ohio State University; Lt. Col.
George W. Eason, Dickinson Col-
lege; Maj. Cecil M. Curles, and
Capt. Lawrence E. Butler, Univer-
sity of Dayton; and CWO Stacy C.
Harris, John Carroll University.

® WASHINGTON AND LEE university,
a school not universally noted for
its military curriculum, neverthe-
less staged its first annual Military
Ball on March 15. The ROTC unit
and the local chapter of Scabbard
and Blade planned the event, which
featured the music of Woody Her-
man and his orchestra.

The evolution of Army dress
from the American Revolution to
the present time was the decorative
theme. Murals of soldiers in vari-
ous uniforms of American wars
hung from the walls in Doremus
gymnasium.

Members of the 450-man ROTC
unit at the “West Point of South
Letcher Avenue” attended the ball
in dress uniform, and other stu-
dents and faculty attended in for-
mal attire.
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